
MEMO 
 
 
 
TO:  HONARABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: MIKE ALTHOFF, FIRE CHIEF 
 
SUBJECT:   Painting Project 
 
MEETING DATE: October 4th 2022 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Since receiving the donation to the fire department from the Drometer Estate, we have 
been looking at a purposeful way to spent those funds.  One project we have identified 
is installing gear lockers to accommodate both fire and EMS in the apparatus garage. 
The lockers are mounted to the wall.  I would like to paint the apparatus bay before this 
is done.  Sections of the station haven’t been painted for over 25 years. We received 
$12,500 last month from Goodhue County for training reimbursement and site rent.  We 
train with Minnesota Homeland Security and Emergency Management to be a 
decontamination site for the nuclear power plant in the event of an emergency there. 
We also store equipment for this detail at our station.  I would like to use these funds to 
repaint the inside of the apparatus bay before installing new lockers later this winter.  
 
I received two bids: 
 
Johnson Painting, $15,480 
 
Michael Wojahn Paining, $10,400 
 
Both bids are for painting the lower 8 feet of the interior walls with a grey epoxy, and 
upper portions in an enamel white.  
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Motion to accept the bid from Mike Wojahn Painting using our HSEM training and Site 
rent to cover the cost of this project.   
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 

Approval of Mike Wojahn Painting Bid as noted above.   


